
Arthur E. Darr, long time member of the Low Country Coin 

Club of Charleston/North Charleston, South Carolina 

passed away at his home June 20, 2025. 

 

Arthur had been a member of the Low Country Club for 

years.  Not only was he the oldest club member he was the 

longest active member of the club, having been a member 

since the 1990’s.  He became a lifetime member of the Low 

Country Coin Club in December 2010.  None of the current 

members of the club remember when Arthur first joined, he 

has just always been there. 

 

Arthur was a long-time member of the South Carolina 

Numismatic Association.  In 2017 he was made an 

Honorary Life Member, the 8th recipient of that award in the 

50 years of SCNA. 

 

As numismatist, he had a particular interest in error and 

variety coins, finding beauty and fascination in the small 

anomalies that made each coin unique.  He seldom missed a 

club meeting or a club show until his health finally made him retire from that a few years ago. 

 

If one can have a passion for more than one thing, Arthur loved children – the Young 

Numismatists.  Again, nobody remembers when he started the club YN’s, he had just always 

done the YN table at the club’s twice a year shows.  At many of the shows there was no one else 

at the table for the entire show – just Arthur and the kids. 

 

Not only did he man the YN table at the local club shows, but he often traveled to other clubs’ 

shows in South Carolina to introduce young people to coin collecting.  Spending his own money 

on his travel expenses and purchasing coins, coin folders and other supplies to give to the youth 

at every show. 

 

It was the US Navy that brought Authur Darr to Charleston.  He retired from the U.S. Navy as a 

Chief Petty Officer (E-7), serving aboard the USS Enterprise as an Aviation Maintenance 

Administrationman. After his military service, he continued his second career, where he retired 

from Robert Bosch LLC in North Charleston, SC. 

 

He was married to Doris A. Wert Darr for 74 years.  They had 3 sons and a daughter.   

Arthur was 95 years old. 

 

 

 

 

 

Arthur Darrs complete obituary is below: 

 



Arthur E. Darr, age 95, of North Charleston, SC, passed away peacefully at home on Friday, June 

20, 2025. 

Born in Dillsburg, Pennsylvania, Arthur was the son of the late William and Almeda (Heisey) 

Darr. 

He is survived by his beloved wife of 74 years, Doris A. Wert Darr. Their marriage, which began 

on June 3, 1951, was a beautiful testament to lifelong love and commitment. Arthur also leaves 

behind his son, Alan Darr (Karen), his daughter, Mischelle Coggins (Ronald); two sisters, 

Beverly Garlin and Alberta Mann; seven grandchildren; and one eagerly awaited great-

grandchild. He will also be fondly remembered by many nieces and nephews. 

Arthur was preceded in death by his parents; his brothers, Kenneth, Leroy, and Duane Darr; his 

sister, Patricia Friedline; and his sons, Gary Darr and Ronald Darr. 

A proud veteran, Arthur retired from the U.S. Navy as a Chief Petty Officer, serving aboard the 

USS Enterprise as an Aviation Maintenance Administrationman. After his military service, he 

continued his second career, where he retired from Robert Bosch. 

Arthur was a lifetime member of the VFW and an active member of the Lowcountry Coin Club 

and found interest in promoting the Young Numismatist program. As a passionate numismatist, 

he had a particular interest in error and variety coins—finding beauty and fascination in the small 

anomalies that made each coin unique. 

Arthur’s life was one of service, loyalty, and quiet strength. He will be missed dearly and 

remembered always. 

A visitation will be held on Tuesday, June 24, 2025, from 10:15 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. in the chapel 

of Carolina Memorial Funeral Home, 7113 Rivers Ave., North Charleston, SC 29406. A 

celebration of Arthur’s life will follow at 11:00 a.m. Military honors will be rendered at the 

mausoleum side of Carolina Memorial Park immediately after the service. 

In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made in Arthur’s name to Northwood Baptist 

Church at Wando Woods: northwoodwandowoods.breezechms.com. 

 

http://northwoodwandowoods.breezechms.com./

